WACO ALERT – POTENTIAL PROBLEMS WITH “CAR CAMPERS”

	Some members report that people are trying to gain admission to campgrounds to “camp” in their cars, pickup trucks or vans.  We strongly encourage campgrounds not to permit people to camp in vehicles that are not RVIA approved campers or tents.  If you allow people to become guests who do not have campers or tents, you run the risk of being stuck with guests who will be very difficult to remove.
	Some of the counties do not assist campgrounds in removing unwanted guests.  The county insists that campgrounds must pursue eviction or other legal proceedings.  Eviction is a lengthy process and can cost a great deal of money.
	Campgrounds are not licensed to provide housing.  Please be on your guard.
